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(Translation)

August, 2017

Dear Ms. Kane,

I would like to extend my sincere gratitude for your acceptance of the
appointment as a member of the “Group of Eminent Persons for Substantive
Advancement of Nuclear Disarmament (Substantive Advancement Group
(SAG))”.

Japan has been engaged in various efforts on nuclear disarmament and
non-proliferation. What we felt in this context is the harsh reality that the
cooperation between nuclear-weapon states (NWS) and non-nuclear-weapon
states (N-NWS) is essential for the elimination of nuclear weapons. It is
needless to say that the cooperation among N-NWS is important, but it is
also certain that decreasing the number of nuclear weapons cannot be
realized without the cooperation of NWS; nevertheless, unfortunately, the
schism on approaches towards a world free of nuclear weapons between
NWS and N-NWS is becoming more serious in these days.

Based on this perspective, at the First Session of the Preparatory
Committee of the 2020 NPT Review Conference in May of this year, Former
Minister for Foreign Affairs Mr. Fumio Kishida pledged to hold meetings
of SAG, to achieve substantive advancement of nuclear disarmament by
rebuilding confidence and trust among NWS and N-NWS, as well as to

establish a platform for the cooperation between NWS and N-NWS. In



addition to that, Former Minister Kishida held a meeting in July to exchange
views on this issue with Mr, Takashi Shiraishi, President of The Institute of
Developing Economies, JETRO, who assumed the chair of the SAG, along
with other Japanese SAG members. I am also certain that the role of the
SAG is very important, and it would be pleased if you could attend the first
meeting of SAG which will be held in November of this year.

I would be pleased if you and your fellow SAG members would be
able to formulate a recommendation by gathering your knowledge and
wisdom. contributing to realizing the above-mentioned goal. [ would like
to submit your recommendation to the second Session of the Preparatory
Committee of the 2020 NPT Review Conference, to be held in April next
year.

Through SAG and other efforts, Japan continues its proactive
contributions to lead the international community to foster an environment
that once again enables constructive collaboration between NWS and
N-NWS, and to make a step towards the realization of “a world free of
nuclear weapons™ through said cooperation between NWS and N-NWS.

Please accept the assurances of my highest consideration.

/s/

Taro Kono
Minister for Foreign Affairs of Japan

The Honorable Angela Kane
Member of “Group of Eminent Persons
for Substantive Advancement
of Nuclear Disarmament™



